
 STAFF REPORT 
 

DATE: January 23, 2024    
 
RE: 1724 Bahama Drive (permit application # T2024-0009) 
 
FROM:  Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
An application was received requesting the removal of (1) non-native 
Ficus tree and (1) Gumbo Limbo tree. A site inspection was done and 
documented the following: 

 
Tree Species: Non-Native Ficus (Ficus elastica or benghalensis) 

 
 

 

 
                                                        

Photo showing location of tree. 



 
 

 
 

Two photos of tree location 

related to property line and 

utility box. 



 

Photo of tree trunks. 



 
 

 

Photo 

showing  

base of 

tree and 

root 

system. 

Photo of 

tree trunks 

and roots 

and their 

relationship 

to primary 

structure. 



 

Photo of whole tree. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
Diameter: 38.2” - 24” = 14.2”  
Location: 60% (growing in front yard next to property line concrete wall. 
There appears to be some sort of utility box in front of the property by the 
tree.)   
Species: 0% (on not protected tree list)  

Condition: 60% (overall condition is fair.)   
Total Average Value = 40% 
Value x Diameter = 5.6 replacement caliper inches 
 
 
 
 
 

Photo of tree canopy. 



Tree Species: Gumbo Limbo (Bursera simaruba) 
 

 

Photo of tree trunk, view 1. 



 

Photo showing location of tree. 



 

Photo of tree trunk, view 2. 



 
 
 
 
 
Diameter: 2.8”  
Location: 30% (growing in ficus tree-if ficus tree removed, this tree will 
have to be removed due to its growth location.)   
Species: 100% (on protected tree list)  
Condition: 50% (overall condition is fair, has a growth lean due to tree.)   
Total Average Value = 60% 

Value x Diameter = 1.6 replacement caliper inches 
 
 
Total if both trees approved for removal: 7.2 caliper inches 

Photo of tree trunk and canopy. 



 

 

Application 

 

 

 












